APPROVED MINUTES OF ANC 6A

June 8, 2006

Miner Elementary School, 601 15th St. NE

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT

6A01: Raphael Marshall

6A02: Joe Fengler, Chair

6A03: Cody Rice 

6A04: Nick Alberti, Treasurer

6A06: Marc Borbely, Secretary

6A07: Gladys Mack

6A08: Mfon Ibangha, Vice-Chair

COMMISSIONERS ABSENT

6A05: Mary Beatty

CALL TO ORDER & APPROVAL OF AGENDA
The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m. Mr. Fengler ruled the meeting out of order because Mr. Borbely had not disseminated the agenda package seven days in advance, as required. Mr. Alberti appealed Mr. Fengler's ruling. After some discussion, Mr. Alberti's appeal prevailed, 5-2, with Mr. Fengler and Mr. Marshall voting against.

Mr. Alberti moved that the reading of the May minutes be postponed until July. Mr. Alberti's motion was adopted 5-1-1, with Mr. Fengler voting against and Mr. Ibangha abstaining.

Mr. Alberti requested that an item "FOIA Regarding 1405 North Carolina Ave NE" be added to the agenda under New Business. The agenda as amended was approved without objection.

SINGLE-MEMBER DISTRICT REPORTS

Mr. Ibangha spoke about cleanup efforts in his SMD.

Mr. Fengler announced that the ANC lost its appeal of Cluck-U Chicken's certificate of occupancy.

Mr. Marhsall reported on a neighborhood cleanup. He said Family Liquors is interested in negotiating a voluntary agreement.

Ms. Mack reported on a visit by Councilmember Patterson to Rosedale Recreation Center.

Mr. Borbely reported on a community repair job, where neighbors fixed an elderly gentleman's stairs at 13th and E.

Mr. Rice reported on the successful efforts of the DC Nightriders, including organizing residents Claire Rodriguez and Jesse Rauch, to preserve the late night D6 bus schedule and the X6 schedules to the arboretum.

COMMUNITY COMMENTS

Vanessa Ruffin thanked the ANC for its efforts to help improve the District's Home Again initiative.

Stephanie Nixon announced an upcoming PSA 103 meeting at Rosedale Recreation Center.

OFFICER REPORTS

Treasurer

Mr. Alberti presented a financial report for May. The report included check #1281 to Roberta Weiner for minute-taking services and a bank service charge of $3. On Mr. Alberti's motion and without objection, the May report was accepted and the disbursements were approved.

Mr. Alberti presented a mid-year budget review. Mr. Ibangha asked why legal fees showed a negative balance. Mr. Alberti said the approved budget was never adjusted to reflect a prior grant of authority by the ANC to spend money on legal fees. 

Mr. Alberti moved to authorize spending of up to $600 for ANC photocopying, plus up to $60 for each committee and $60 for each SMD, for the upcoming month. The motion was approved without objection.

COMMITTEE REPORTS
Alcohol Beverage Licensing Committee

Mr. Fengler moved the committee's recommendations:

· for Family Liquors, Jumbo Liquors, Friend's Liquor, NY Liquor, Northeast Beverage, and Capitol Liquors: do not protest renewal; pursue voluntary agreement that contains a single sales provision

· for Master Liquors: do not protest renewal; pursue voluntary agreement that does not contain a single sales provision

· for Viggy's: protest renewal.

Joe Bellino described problems outside of Viggy's, at 409 15th St. NE, including open-air drinking, urinating, children getting alcohol in the parking lot, trash, disorder and debris. Mr. Bellino said that the committee recommendation for Master Liquors to not pursue a single-sales provision was because Economy Market next door to it doesn't have such a provision, and if one store has it and the other doesn't, the first would be at a competitive disadvantage.

Mr. Alberti moved to amend the recommendation for Master Liquors such that the ANC would pursue a voluntary agreement with this establishment that DOES contain a single sales provision. Ms. Nixon said she is opposed to the owner's having a liquor license. The motion to amend passed 6-1, with Mr. Ibangha voting against.

The original motion, as amended, calling for a protest of Viggy's and no protest but a commitment to pursue voluntary agreements containing single-sales provisions with the other establishments, passed without objection.

On Mr. Fengler's motion, the committee report was accepted without objection.

Economic Development & Zoning Committee

Mr. Rice moved the committee's recommendation to appeal the issuance of a building permit for conversion of 1411 Ames Pl. NE to a 2-unit flat without the required parking. The motion passed without objection.

Mr. Rice moved the committee's recommendation to send a letter to DMPED requesting that the agency include the affected SMD representative or his designee to participate in the Wylie Street Home Again RFP review panel. The motion passed without objection.

Mr. Rice moved the committee's recommendation to send a letter of support to the Zoning Commission on the proposed text amendments regarding pet-related establishments with a recommendation to create a definition for animal daycare/boarding, and requirements for this use similar to those for an animal shelter. The motion passed without objection.

On Mr. Rice's motion, the committee report was accepted without objection.
Mr. Fengler asked the committee to consider recommending a mechanism whereby an ANC Commissioner could, on behalf of the ANC, file an appeal with the BZA before receiving official ANC support for the appeal, with the appeal being contingent on subsequent ANC approval. This would allow an appeal to be filed within 60 days in a manner that would allow a Commissioner to file an appeal without having to pay the $800 fee required for individual appelants.

Mr. Fengler asked the committee to consider a recommendation that the District's Office of the Attorney General be required to provide legal assistance to an ANC filing an appeal against a government agency.

Community Outreach Committee

Mr. Fengler moved the committee's recommendation to issue a grant not to exceed $200 for Andre Sullivan's Kingsman Basketball League, to cover the costs of additional/replacement basketball equipment.  Ms. Nelson spoke in support of the grant, on behalf of the North Lincoln Park Neighborhood Association. Mr. Sullivan was present. The motion passed accepted without objection.

On Mr. Fengler's motion, the committee's report was accepted without objection.
Public Safety Committee

I. ROSEDALE RECREATION CENTER
Mr. Fengler moved the committee's recommendation to send a letter to DPR on public safety at Rosedale Recreation Center. The letter would recommend 1) an ID system; 2) a sign-in sheet with rules established by DPR staff and MPD upon entry; 3) barring notices; 4) working with MPD on developing policies to fight crime; 5) iron fence surrounding facility; and 6) keep outside lights on at night.

There was some discussion about whether IDs should be required of people visiting the recreation center. Ms. Mack said the ID policy should be District-wide, not just for Rosedale.

Points 2-6 of the proposed letter were passed without objection.

Mr. Alberti moved to amend the proposed letter such that it would recommend an ID system for recreation centers throughout the District. The motion passed without objection.

Point 1, as amended, passed without objection.

II. CLOSED-CIRCUIT TV

Mr. Fengler moved the committee's recommendation to send a letter to Deputy Mayor Reiskin's office with general support for MPD using closed-circuit TV system to monitor high-crime areas. Mr. Borbely raised privacy concerns and said he would at least want residents in an area to know MPD is proposing to install cameras. Mr. Marshall asked how MPD would determine which areas would get cameras: he said the area he represents, north of H Street, always gets the fewest resources. Mr. Rice said he wouldn't want cameras in his SMD. He said this program just authorizes pilot projects. A resident suggested that giving notice that cameras are present would itself serve as a crime deterrent. Mr. Alberti moved to amend the letter to include a recommendation that there be prior notification of an area where cameras are to be installed. The motion passed without objection. The original motion, as amended, passed without objection.

On Mr. Fengler's motion, the committee's report was accepted without objection.
Schools Committee

Mr. Borbely reported that an art teacher at Maury Elementary School is seeking donations of art supplies. Mr. Ibangha announced that the committee would be considering the proposed DC Menu Education and Labeling Act at its next meeting. Mr. Borbely provided an update on the committee's plans to survey two schools on their neighbor-volunteer needs, and he reported on the committee's efforts to assist the Eastern Senior High School PTA, which has been trying to obtain permission to use its parking lot to raise money during Nationals baseball games. 

Mr. Borbely asked the zoning committee for help in reviewing the zoning regulations.

On Mr. Borbely's motion, the committee's report was accepted without objection.
Transportation Committee

Mr. Fengler moved the committee's recommendation to send a letter to DDOT containing key concerns regarding sidewalk materials to be used for the H Street Corridor Streetscape. The motion passed without objection.

Mr. Fengler moved to accept the resignations of William McColl and Maureen Benitz from the committee. The resignations were accepted without objection.

On Mr. Fengler's motion, the committee's report was accepted without objection.
NEW BUSINESS
I. TREE BOXES ON 100 BLOCK OF 15TH STREET NE

Mr. Alberti moved that the ANC request that DDOT reconfigure the tree boxes on the 100 block of 15th Street NE from a series of small tree boxes to a continuous strip. He said almost all residents on the block are in favor of this change. The motion passed without objection.

II. CONSTRUCTION OF ADDITION TO 1377 NORTH CAROLINA AVE NE

Mr. Alberti moved that the ANC send a letter to HPRB stating that the ANC has no concerns regarding the request to build an addition at 1377 North Carolina Ave. NE. He said the proposed addition would be visible to people on the street behind the property. He said he had passed out flyers to the entire block, urging residents with objections to come to the ANC meeting. No one spoke against the application. The HPRB review will be on June 22. Mr. Rice said the ANC usually gets involved when applications go before the full board. Initially, this application was slated for staff approval, but it then shifted to the board-approval track; hence, the zoning committee hadn't had a chance to review the application. He said ANCs and ANC Commissioners can request a month's delay. However, here he felt comfortable moving forward with Mr. Alberti's recommendation. The motion passed without objection.

III. AMENDMENTS TO ANC BYLAWS

Mr. Ibangha asked that this item be moved to the agenda of the July meeting, when there would be more time.

IV. FOIA REGARDING 1405 NORTH CAROLINA AVENUE NE

Mr. Alberti moved that the ANC send a FOIA to the Zoning Office requesting information about construction at 1405 North Carolina Ave. NE. Mr. Alberti said there has been construction at that site, and that there are rumors that this will be another project involving a change from a single-family home to a three-unit property, which would require a zoning variance. Mr. Alberti said he had been to the zoning office, and had been told twice that the permits and plans were not available. Deborah Gist, in the audience, recommended that people request tracking numbers for all information requests, to make tracking easier. The motion passed without objection.

ADJOURNMENT

On Mr. Fengler's motion and without objection, the ANC adjourned at about 9 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Mr. Borbely

